

# THE MOUNTAIN MEMO

VOL. 7, NO. 3

SEP 1991

## VISIT THE MOUNTAIN THIS FALL FOR A COLORFUL SIGHT

### RESIDENT REPORT

The summer has been very pleasant for the most part. had some hot, dry spells but the late evenings have been cool. usual the gnats are really pesty if you're not active and we could have used more rain but it wasn't a trought by any means. Pepe and zerri should be thanked for keeping the wild life fed. They, the wild life, went through the garden like it belonged to them. Pepe is now devising a plan to foil them for next year, (good luck next year, last years idea didn't work).

Another house is going up on the ridge. There are fourteen lots that are situated on the ridge. There will be four homes on these lots that will enjoy the eastern view and the morning sunrise soon. It sure is getting crowded here.

The county road personne) are repairing Detour Road above the Landfill and are slowly extending the "tar and chip" base to include the entire road. The road maintenance has been great this year. If we could find a solution to the hill on Hill Road that would be a great big plus. Approximately 65 percent of the property owners must use Hill Road to gain access to heir property, and it isn't getting any better.

### APPLE BUTTER FESTIVAL

The 18th Annual Apple Butter Festival will be held on October 12 and 13. A reminder to those hoping to attend, the traffic problems have not been solved and there has been no increase in parking availability as of August. However, if you enjoy a pleasant day of entertainment, arts and crafts, country cooking and the push and shove of the crowd then make a point of attending.



### THE PLEASURE WAS MINE

The editor has found that making deadlines with his obsolete equipment and a newly acquired business that helps put bread on the table, made him decide to give up the Newsletter. This will be the last Mountain Memo Tom will publish. If there is anyone interested in continuing the publishing, even on a less frequent schedule, Tom will be only too happy to fill them in on any details. Call 304-258-4985.

Here is a list of the Board of Directors for those who may wish to contact them or just for future information.

Chairman

Bud Wyman

173 Crossbow Lane

Gaithersburg, MD 20878

301-963-0232

House the Board of Directors for those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who may thouse for those who may those who may thouse for those who will be a supplied those who will be a supplied thouse for those who will be a supplied t

Barbara Skillman 1313 Canal Road Falling Water, WV 25419 304-274-2861

Mauricio Torres 11841 Marmary Road Gaithersburg, MD 20878

Howard Smith Jr. 6915 Greenvale Ct. Frederick, MD 21701

Alternates Bill Payne 392 Valley Oak Ct Waldorf, MD 20601

Dave Klaas 1714 Wentworth Ave Baltimore, MD 21234

THE MOUNTAIN MEMO TOM THOMPSON, EDITOR HCR 62 BOX 120-G GREAT CACAPON, WV 25422

Forwarding and Address Correction Requested

FIRST CLASS

